Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

Sunday September 5, 2010     
Adult Clubhouse, Northstar Rec Center
Directors present:
Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb, Bob Thornton

Director excused absent:
Mario Alioto

Others present:
Peter Miller – Camco

The meeting was called to order at 9:15 by President Thornton.

Minutes of the July 16, 2010 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 
The Board reviewed the August 2010 financial statements prepared by Camco.

The Board reviewed a proposed budget for fiscal 2011. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the budget with no increase to revenue. The allocation of assessments to expenses will change slightly for the year. In applying the formula for allocation of revenue to monthly assessments some unit’s sizes may experience no increase while others may experience an increase of $1 per month. Tower building owners’ monthly utility fees will decrease from $29 to $25 for the new year. 
The Board reviewed a tower buildings stair repair bid from Meng Construction in the amount of $15,300. All stairways will be rebuilt with new brackets, bolts, and treads where necessary. The stringers will be adjusted to within a ¼” variance. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the bid from Meng Construction. 
The Board reviewed potential candidates for an open Directors position. 

Preparations for the annual meeting were made. Agenda assignments were made to Directors and the property manager. 
At 9:55 the meeting was recessed for the annual meeting. 

At 12:05 pm the meeting was called to order.

It was moved, seconded, and passed to accept a letter of resignation from Director Mario Alioto.
After discussion it was moved, seconded, passed to appoint Bill Hofmann to fill the remainder of Mr. Alioto’s term.
Election of officers was held. It was moved seconded, and passed to appoint officers to serve in their previous positions for another term as follows:


President

Bob Thornton


Vice President
Bill Ireton


Secretary

Jim Steeb


Treasurer

Liz Reagor


Director at large
Bill Hoffman
The Board reviewed the “List of Approved Items on Decks and in Common Area.”  Homeowners and Directors made comments on the approved and unapproved items that included the following:
1. Rear decks are often used as storage areas by year ‘round renters in the tower buildings.

2. Planters and bird feeders should not be allowed on the second and third floor tower unit’s decks as water drips and bird seed falls on the decks of units below. 

3. Bird feeders have provided enjoyment for unit owners for many years, have not created an attraction for bears, and are only filled when owners are using the units. They should be allowed only to hang only when the unit is occupied.  

4. A consistent look for rear decks with one set of standards for tower units and townhouse units is the goal of the Board in writing the list. 

5. Mountain bikes should be allowed before and after ski season. If there is snow on the ground a bicycles should not be on decks. 

6. Christmas lights should be removed after January 31st. 

7. Firewood stacking racks should not be allowed at all on upper or lower decks. 

8. Storage of skis, snowboards, snow toys, and snow shovels should be allowed on decks during ski season. 

9. Kayaks should not be allowed on decks at any time. They are to be left on vehicles in the parking lot or placed in ski lockers or storage rooms on entry decks.

10. More research should be done on the allowable size of name and welcome signs on the outside of units.  

After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to table the review and approval of the “List of Approved Items on Decks and in Common Area.”  to the next meeting. 
Mr. Miller reported on the status of the removal of items observed on decks in July. The Camco maintenance supervisor will update the report sheets and provide them to the property manager in the next week. 
The following Architectural Review committee business was addressed:
1. A remodel request from the owner of unit 3070 was reviewed. Relocation of the dryer vent through the rim joist below the entry deck, similar to that approved for the remodel to unit 3037, was approved. 

2. A request form the owner of unit 3017 to have a Plexiglas sheet reinstalled on their entry deck to prevent snow from blowing in during the winter months was approved on the condition that the material not yellow. 

The next meeting was scheduled for 4:00 pm Friday January 14, 2011 at Mrs. Reagor’s unit, 3078.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 pm. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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